Hi,

Below are some comments from Nick Hopkinson, Director of property company, PPR Estates, on today’s CML gross lending figures for October (http://www.cml.org.uk/cml/media/press/3345):

“House prices continue to drift downwards, according to even the most optimistic estate agent surveys this month, outside the millionaire London enclaves. Inflation is remorselessly squeezing household budgets with austerity and falling take home pay (in real terms) putting many homes even further into debt as we end 2012. Sales activity in the housing market remains stuck at half the pre-credit crunch levels seen in a functioning market.  Most buyers are either unable or unwilling to take on mortgage debts at the levels on offer due to lack of confidence or sufficient funds for deposits. 

“Despite over three years of the lowest official lending rates in history many owners are stuck in a negative equity nightmare that will not go away. Prominent experts estimate that over one million UK home owners are effectively now ‘mortgage prisoners’ in their own houses having seen prices drop below their debt levels. 

“Against this backdrop, house prices will almost certainly fall further in the coming months and it seems highly irresponsible for lenders to be pushing high loan to value mortgages under the disguise of a government initiative for over-priced new homes.  Funding for lending is not a sensible solution to the housing and mortgage markets’ problems. The big banks and developers should be pricing their products more realistically, rather than enticing unsuspecting consumers into more financial difficulties. We can only hope that this doesn’t become the next banking scandal.”
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